
 

 

The minutes of the Fairmont City Council meeting held on Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at 

the City Hall Council Chambers. 

 

Mayor Deborah Foster called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.   

 

Mayor Deborah Foster, Council Members Ruth Cyphers, Tom Hawkins, Wayne Hasek, and Jim 

Zarling were present.  Council Member Bruce Peters was absent.  Also, in attendance:  City 

Administrator Mike Humpal, City Attorney Elizabeth W. Bloomquist, City Clerk Patricia J. 

Monsen and Sergeant Chad Sanow.   

 

It was moved by Council Member Zarling to approve the agenda as presented.  Council Member 

Hasek seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

 

It was moved by Council Member Hasek, seconded by Council Member Zarling and carried to 

approve the minutes of the regular City Council meeting of October 22, 2018. 

 

It was moved by Council Member Zarling to approve the election results as presented on the 

Abstract of Votes Cast in the precincts of the City of Fairmont.  Council Member Hasek 

seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

 

Humpal urged citizens to be careful with the lakes freezing early this year.  The ice is not safe.  

Be sure there is enough ice on the lakes before venturing out onto them. 

 

Mayor Foster reminded citizens that this Saturday, November 17th, will be the last Saturday 

Morning with the City, which will be held at the Southern Minnesota Educational Campus in 

room 112 from 10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.  The featured topic will be the preliminary budget for 

2019 presented by Finance Director Paul Hoye. 

 

A motion was made by Council Member Zarling, seconded by Council Member Hasek and 

carried to adjourn the meeting at 5:37 p.m. 

 

 

 

        ______________________________ 

        Deborah J. Foster   

        Mayor 

ATTEST:         

 

__________________________ 

Patricia J. Monsen, City Clerk 


